

Sisters of St. John the Baptist Provincial Residence

3308 Campbell Drive Bronx, New York 10465-1358 Phone: 718-518-7820

Fax: 718-518-8930

July 13, 2015

Sr. Lina Pantano, C.S.JB. Provincial Superior Sisters of St. John the Baptist Via Casale San Pio V #1 00165 Rome, Italy

Dear Sr. Lina and Sisters of the Italian Province:

The Sisters of the American Province join with you in prayerful collaboration as you gather for your Provincial Chapter.

May the Holy Spirit guide all your deliberations and decisions with much peace and joy. We pray that our blessed Founder will be present in a very special way through his Fatherly love and wisdom, as you continue to seek and do God's holy work in service to the Church and our beloved Congregation.

Be assured of our unity in the Lord through our love and prayer for one another and our Baptistine Community.

Lovingly in the Lord Jesus,

In Claudette Marce Jaszenynski, Provincial Superior

The Provincial Council and Sisters of the American Province